Eunice Dansby - Board of Education. Sharley moore - member City Council. Barbara Ollren - Lebrary Board

> LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF DECATUR BOARD MEETING - FEBRUARY 21, 1989

> > 12 Dakota Drive

7:30 p.m.

AGENDA

HAND OUTS.

CALL TO ORDER

MINUTES

TREASURER'S REPORT

ANNOUNCEMENTS <

REPORTS

melli Program

Legislative Interviews. March 15 - Concensus.
- Letter / Lee Staley Opril 11-

three Membership - Letter / Lee Staley

Action -

Laura Voters Service Candidates meeting / questionnaire Bd.

natt Tunes Foreen.

League members Boards Offerer, Post Board - U.S.

Buins museum.

Post Board -US.

Dec Publications -Soledworte -

Betty melville - Fenovee Dr.

Political activity Policy.

Plans for annual meeting. Remnage sale. Jane 22-24.

Voter.

as soon as passeble. Voter deadline is ____ Next board meeting _

Barbara Ohlsen will chair the Budget Committee, Pat McVay the Nominating Committee, and Lucille Crow the By-Laws Committee.

Membership. Lee Staley said that she and Agnita would meet soon to make plans for Membership Committee activities. They will prepare a letter for new members, and a new "interest" questionnaire. The board approved the draft which had been prepared. We will continue giving Tell It to Washington and the Illinois Legislative Directory to new members when the new editions are available.

Voters Service. Laura Verbanac said that she will have information about the Candidates Meeting at the Library, and about the last day to register to vote, in the March Decatur Voter. Letters are ready to be sent to the candidates for City Council and Park District board. Dick Westbrook of WAND will serve as moderator. He will send a substitute if he cannot be there personally. Laura asked when a press release should be prepared. It was thought March 15th would be soon enough. The Candidates Meeting will be included on the calendar of the monthly brochure sent out by the Decatur Library.

Publications. Dee Meyerson reported that the <u>Directory of Government Officials</u> is at the print shop. When it is ready, the committee will hold another meeting to plan distribution. It was suggested that copies be sent to all members with the March <u>Voter</u>, and that copies be sent to the contributors to our recent Finance Drive. We have ordered, but not yet received, the <u>Local Government handbook</u>, which will be given to the school district.

Environmental Quality Committee. Sue Marshall reported on activities of the Decatur Area Recycling Network. Darn is preparing a phamphlet on recycling for the Decatur community. They are arranging a recycling contest for Macon County school: Prizes will be given to the school collecting the most paper and aluminum. Barding Hauling will pick up the material. Each school will receive a book about the environment.

After discussion, Lucille Crow moved that the League contribute \$25 to the Decatur Area Recycling Network to help with coalition expenses. Sue Marshall seconded and the motion carried.

Political Activity Policy. Agnita presented for consideration a policy used by the Naperville League. It was read and discussed paragraph by paragraph and the following changes were made: Paragraph II Rationale, "The LWV is non-partisan" rather than "must be"; Paragraph IV. C. Partisan Activities, "or precinct committeeman" was deleted at the end of the sentence. Lucille Crow moved to approve the policy as changed. Dee Meyerson seconded, and the motion carried. Copies of the new policy will be prepared for the Annual Meeting.

<u>Voter</u>. Lauri said the deadline will be February 21 or 22. As soon as possible! Agnita suggested that we have a notice of the Rummage Ssle in June in this <u>Voter</u> to encourage people to start saving for the sale. The sale will be held June 22-24 at the Jasper Street Firehouse.

The next board meeting will be held on March 21 at Milli's home.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING February 21, 1989

Present: Agnita Dupree, Lauri Thornton, Barbara Brown, Lucille Crow, Milli

Protzman, Sue Marshall, Laura Verbanac, Lee Staley, Dee Meyerson.

Absent: Betty Melville, Andrea Bowen.

The meeting was called to order by Agnita at 7:30 p.m. at the home of Laura Verbanac. The minutes of the meeting of January 18, 1989, were approved as read.

TREASURER'S REPORT Barbara Brown reported Cash on Hand of \$1,920.74. She said that the last half of our LWV/IL per-member payment had been paid.

ANNOUNCEMENTS from Agnita Dupree

Carol (Ballinger) Gibson, assistant Librarian at the Decatur Public Library, invited League members to attend the National Issues Forum in Washington, D.C. She will not be able to attend, and, if League members attend, it would be at our own expense.

The state LWV has asked for the names of local League members serving on local government boards. The names of Eunice Dansby, school board; Shirley Moore, City Council; and Barbara Ohlsen, library board, will be reported.

A circular announcing Millikin University exhibits was received.

A Post Board Summary was received from LWV/US. Because of financial deficits, the national office will reduce staff by 6, and reduce salaries. Top priority for action will be advocacy for the voter. A letter from Nancy Neuman, national President, emphasized action to increase voter participation in the election process, and to bring about campaign finance reform. Other top issues for the legislative session will be comprehensive child care legislation, affordable housing, arms control agreements, and clean air legislation.

We will not receive a 1988-90 edition of <u>Impact on Issues</u>. Inserts will be provided to bring 1986-88 up to date. Our new position on Federal Agriculture Policy will be included, along with a revised statement of our positions on Social Policy. Social Policy now includes the new consensus on Meeting Basic Human Needs.

National LWV is considering printing letterhead and envelopes with the new League logo for sale to local Leagues. We are to indicate if we would be interested in having such letterheads available.

REPORTS

<u>Program</u>. Milli Protzman reported that legislative interviews have been completed with Michael Tate, John Dunn, and Penny Severns. Florence Cox, Laura Verbanac, Milli and Agnita met with the legislators.

The March 15th meeting will be a consensus meeting for the Mental Health study. Milli will invite Councilman Steve John to speak to us on Decatur's Neighborhoods on April 11. The Annual Meeting will be a salad supper on May 16th. A skit, Three Women Speak, portraying Susan B. Anthony, Abigail Adams, and Eleanor Roosevelt, will be presented.

Barbara Ohlsen will chair the Budget Committee, Pat McVay the Nominating Committee, and Lucille Crow the By-Laws Committee.

Membership. Lee Staley said that she and Agnita would meet soon to make plans for Membership Committee activities. They will prepare a letter for new members, and a new "interest" questionnaire. The board approved the draft which had been prepared. We will continue giving Tell It to Washington and the Illinois Legislative Directory to new members when the new editions are available.

Voters Service. Laura Verbanac said that she will have information about the Candidates Meeting at the Library, and about the last day to register to vote, in the March Decatur Voter. Letters are ready to be sent to the candidates for City Council and Park District board. Dick Westbrook of WAND will serve as moderator. He will send a substitute if he cannot be there personally. Laura asked when a press release should be prepared. It was thought March 15th would be soon enough. The Candidates Meeting will be included on the calendar of the monthly brochure sent out by the Decatur Library.

Publications. Dee Meyerson reported that the <u>Directory of Government Officials</u> is at the print shop. When it is ready, the committee will hold another meeting to plan distribution. It was suggested that copies be sent to all members with the March <u>Voter</u>, and that copies be sent to the contributors to our recent Finance Drive. We have ordered, but not yet received, the <u>Local Government handbook</u>, which will be given to the school district.

Environmental Quality Committee. Sue Marshall reported on activities of the Decatur Area Recycling Network. DARN is preparing a phamphlet on recycling for the Decatur community. They are arranging a recycling contest for Macon County schools. Prizes will be given to the school collecting the most paper and aluminum. Barding Hauling will pick up the material. Each school will receive a book about the environment.

After discussion, Lucille Crow moved that the League contribute \$25 to the Decatur Area Recycling Network to help with coalition expenses. Sue Marshall seconded and the motion carried.

Political Activity Policy. Agnita presented for consideration a policy used by the Naperville League. It was read and discussed paragraph by paragraph and the following changes were made: Paragraph II Rationale, "The LWV is non-partisan" rather than 'must be"; Paragraph IV. C. Partisan Activities, "or precinct committeeman" was deleted at the end of the sentence. Lucille Crow moved to approve the policy as changed. Dee Meyerson seconded, and the motion carried. Copies of the new policy will be prepared for the Annual Meeting.

<u>Voter</u>. Lauri said the deadline will be February 21 or 22. As soon as possible! Agnita suggested that we have a notice of the Rummage Ssle in June in this <u>Voter</u> to encourage people to start saving for the sale. The sale will be held June 22-24 at the Jasper Street Firehouse.

The next board meeting will be held on March 21 at Milli's home.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.